Hart County Board of Health

Minutes

May 14, 2009

Members present:  Mr. Dan Reyen, Ms. Thelma Estrich, Dr. David Hicks and Dr. Max Daughtry
Members absent:  Chairman Clyde McDowell, Dr. Lau and Tray Hicks

Quorum :  Present

Health Department staff:  Rhonda Dyar, David Leard and Pat Brake

District Staff: Dr. Westfall, Edie Parsos, Gregg Sheffield, Karen Palmer and Cail Collins

Others:  Megan Davis from the Hartwell Sun and Wendy Chitwood from Hydra ( local              

              Inter-agency planning)

The meeting was called to order at 1:40 P.M. by Vice/Chairman Dr. Max Daughtry

Motion to approve minutes from the last meeting:  Mr. Dan Reyen
Second:  Dr. Max Daughtry

Motion carried.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  

Ms Wendy Chitwood, associate with Hydra program:  Inter agency planning for placement of children in need of special services.
Local mandate for participants:  Health Department, Mental Health, DFCS and School system and others. Ms. Chitwood also mentioned that if employees of Health Department can not attend any of the meetings then one of the Board members can represent the Health Department.
Environmental Health:  David Leard

David Leard reported that 23 new septic permits were issued last quarter - down from 32 for same quarter last year.
There’s 1 new four-lot subdivision being applied for at this moment. Hart County has 66 food service establishments, nine tourist courts with three that include pools.
David Leard stated that in March they conducted a two day ServSafe Class which included 27 people from various food service establishments around the area. ServSafe is a nationally recognized food safety course which at least one key person from each food service establishment is required to complete. We have approximately 20 food service establishments who still don’t have this certificate. Since the deadline to obtain this certificate is December of this year we are planning to offer the course again in October.

There were 7 rabies investigations last quarter with none testing positive. The month of April had 6 rabies investigations with1 skunk testing positive.
In May, Hart County 4-H club conducted its annual rabies clinics with about 500 animals vaccinated. Dr. Mauldin and Dr. Ellis donated their time and resources.
Nurses Report:  Rhonda Dyar

Rhonda stated that currently we are down to one nurse (Rhonda Dyar).
Wednesday/Friday:  Family Planning Clinics

Monday: Child Health

Thursday: STD (1/2 day A.M); in P.M. abnormal pap follows up. 

Tuesday/Thursday: General Clinics ( LPN from Franklin County)

On Monday May 11, 2009 we had a QA (Quality Assurance) audit. Excellent results with no recommendations for improvement.
Clerical staff has been trained to assist nurses with PPD reading.

Over all Rhonda is grateful for the cooperation from staff that that has contributed to the ability to provide continuing services to the community.
District:  Dr. Westfall

Dr. Westfall stated that he doesn’t expect the Health Department to be able to provide the same level of services that it did with full staffing. We are in the process of recruiting another nurse, and hopefully we will find someone with public health experience who will not need a prolonged period of training.
Dr. Westfall reviewed the narrative of selected revenue and expenses with the Board, as well as management’s observations and recommendations, noting that the numbers are taken from the spreadsheets provided to the Board members in advance. (see attached document)
2010 Budget:  

Dr. Westfall stated that we do not yet know how much support we will get from the state’s “Grant-in-Aid” for next year’s budget, and that it is possible that we could lose an additional 8%, though it may be July before we get any definite figures. Also beginning July 1 Public Health will move from DHR to DCH. 

Dr. Westfall made a quick comment about Swine (H1N1) Flu, indicating that Public Health will continue to follow CDC’s guidelines. CDC will continue to monitor the virus, and will decide whether a vaccine needs to be produced.
Motion made by Mr. Dan Reyen to adjourn. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:25 pm.

Next Board of Health meeting will be held August 13, 2009 at Hart County DFCS conference room.

________________________


___________________

Clyde McDowell,  Chairman  


Date

